

Arthur Doak

From: Rolanda Faye Smith
Sent: Tuesday, December 14, 2021 3:24 PM
To: Rodolfo Bonacci; Arthur Doak; Nazifa Sawez; John Gabrysch; James Bradshaw
Cc: Lisa Scanlan
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL]: FM Auction 109 Long Form Application / Caliente, NV / Facility ID 203590
Attachments: SECTION 1.2107(d), 1.2110(j), 1.2112(a), and 1.2112(b) STATEMENT.pdf; Caliente299A_FACID_203590_CDBS_LONG_FORM_APPLICATION.pdf; Caliente299A_73315_Showing.pdf

Adding Art and Jim.

The amended proposal is no longer a community of license proposal.

Matt is requesting to retain the permit in Caliente from the original tower site and antenna HAAT, but with a reduced ERP and alternate equivalent class channel since the SSR amended Dammeron Valley, Utah proposal is not acceptable.

Jim, can we proceed with the processing of the December FR Notice since SSR no longer requests a community of license change for this backlog application?

Thanks,
Faye,

-----Original Message-----

From: Matt Wesolowski <matt@wyab.com>
Sent: Tuesday, December 14, 2021 3:01 PM
To: Nazifa Sawez <Nazifa.Sawez@fcc.gov>
Cc: Rodolfo Bonacci <Rodolfo.Bonacci@fcc.gov>; Rolanda Faye Smith <Rolanda-Faye.Smith@fcc.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL]: FM Auction 109 Long Form Application / Caliente, NV / Facility ID 203590

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the Federal Communications Commission. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and trust the content to be safe. If you suspect this is a phishing attempt, please use the 'Report Message' feature in Microsoft Outlook or forward the email to the NSOC.

Mr. Bonacci / Miss Smith / Miss Sawez -

I hope that you are all doing well this afternoon.

After a telephone call with Miss Sawez last Friday, I understand that the Commission will not allow me to relocate the Auction 109 Caliente, Nevada permit on FM Channel 264A to Dammeron Valley, Utah at this time, as a new station on that channel may be able to cover greater than 50% of the St.

George, Utah urbanized area within a F(50,50) 70 dBu contour from a tower other than the one that I had specified in my most recent amendment.

Please let me know if I am misunderstanding the situation, as I would far prefer to have the permit relocated to Dammeron Valley from the tower site requested in that filing, which does not cover any part of the St. George urbanized

area within a 70 dBu contour. For reference, I was only able to obtain tower availability assurance from that site, far north of St.

George in the community of Central, Utah, about five miles north of Veyo.

If the Dammeron Valley, UT proposal is unacceptable, then please review the attached CDBS long form application pdf and associated attachments.

I am requesting that the Commission allow me to retain the permit in Caliente from the original tower site and antenna HAAT, but with a reduced ERP and alternate equivalent class channel.

Please let me know if you need anything else. I sincerely appreciate your consideration of this issue.

Respectfully,

Matthew Wesolowski
SSR Communications, Inc.
WYAB 103.9 FM
601-201-2789